Juniper Green Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held in the JG Village Hall Meeting Room, 7pm on Wed 28th Sept 2011

Attendees:

Chair - Helen Ogg, Anne MacNab, Vic Stewart, Eric White, Rob Melville, Neil Ingram, Norma McGeever, Maxine Henderson, Alastair Paisley, Ricky Henderson

1. Apologies
Cliff Beevers


2. Minutes of August 28th meeting
Minutes were duly approved as a true record. 
Matters arising from the minutes:
- Bloomiehall park celebrations:  need final volunteers please let Cliff know
- Webtraining: one person booked in, 2 to make appt with Helen
- Walkabout:  Post Office brae potholes to be included .  Strawberry Scotland have been petitioned by residents of Woodhall Mill Brae to repair their road.  Neil to review. 
- Careers at JG Primary School: Anne represented JGCC as part of this event on Sept 14th 2011.

3. Future Minutes Secretary
Eric and Cliff circulated paper for duties of and arrangements for the role of minutes secretary.  JGCC is seeking a permanent minute secretary – assisted by Helen to do supporting activities.  Maxine will minute the next meeting – with a review at that time.  Duties paper was adopted, with additional aim of producing a more concise version of the minutes in future – covering key points and decisions -  and adding page numbers.  With regard to circulation, Helen to investigate whether WH Library require a copy of our minutes.


4. Office Bearer Reports
4.1
 Correspondence Secretary (Richard) not in attendance.
Vic attended a very busy council Funders event and is currently circulating a collection of potentially relevant information and sources of funding.  Helen noted that Neighbourhood Partnership now requested that requests for funding have demonstrated that they have applied for alternatives prior to applications to them.  They are reluctant to continue funding same organisations repeatedly and as a general point ‘Matching funding‘ is encouraged.
4.2
 Treasurer
Recent receipt of City grant brings total to £1,501.67 as of a week ago.  Approx £40 to be added for printing costs for energy fair.  Payment is also due for Farmers stall holders 24 Sept (approx £137) and Kinleith Arms (£37).
4.3
 Planning
Many applications since last meeting, mostly Juniper Green small house related projects.
Golf Club: (McCarthy and Stone) listed buildings consent granted to demolish existing golf club and to erect new building, subject to council agreements with respect to payment in lieu of affordable housing (which won’t be included at golf club new development).  Meeting between Golf Club, McCarthy & Stone and School to be arranged –JGCC representation will be invited when date agreed.  Substance of planning agreement – have consent in principle, but not in detail.  Still subject to a planning agreement, traffic impact analysis etc.  Only 28 parking spaces planned for 50+ flats – and this when McCarthy and Stone are removing existing parking spaces at Golf Club.  More 2 x bed flats than usual for this kind of development – purchasing individuals may therefore have cars (‘younger’ retired).  Neil:  JGCC to comment on insufficient provision of parking (ref Firrhill equivalent development having problems with parking)
Posting Pouch Boxes:  current walks being reviewed and this may affect the overall provision of pouch boxes.  May not happen until next year – PO Engineering to respond to Neil to clarify.  Given the choice JGCC prefers removal of the one at Baberton Ave and Belmont Rd corner.
Veitch’s Nursery site:  Links Scotland plan to start work in October, associated layby parking to be reduced from 6 to 2 spaces until end of 2012.  Neil has a contact name, but this project falls within the remit of Currie Community Council.
Baberton: two recent applications for 2 two storey extensions have both been refused on grounds of ‘contrary to local development plan’ – with respect to heights/building lines and not in keeping with existing property in area.
Lorimer House: was given consent because they changed from conservatory to French window.
Former Primary School:  following representations at last meeting from Woodhall residents, Neil had meeting on Sept 13th with more residents, 2 x development reps and Councillor Ricky Henderson.  1/3 of the wall along the side of more recent 2 storey building is being demolished along Baberton Avenue side.  Further email received from Justen Lamb – had meeting with planning authority 27 Sept.  May have to reroof part of the existing building, in keeping with current style.  Will build 1.5 storey houses in that section, and review pitch of roof on new town houses.  They are meeting again later this week.  Parking provision is 1 per flat and 2 per house.
Net ‘sunshine effect’ likely to be neutral in terms of time, but with sun earlier in the day than at present – as that blocked by new building is effectively balanced by some of existing 2 storey building coming down.  City archaeologist has requested to visit playground site once concrete lifted due to Bronze Age artefacts history within Juniper Green.  No progress on date for demolishing huts.  Security notices noted on JGPS and Curriehill sites.
4.4
 Woodhall Footbridge Project
Judith Benton has requested support for a £100 donation for works on the bridge to prevent mud collecting on it.  She intends to combine this with other donations and then approach the neighbourhood partnership for the remainder of the funding.  Meeting agreed to commit in principle to providing funding of £100 – subject to demonstration of commitment from Colinton Amenity Association and other funding to total the full funding requirements. Helen to inform Judith Benton.
4.5  Meetings and Walkabouts
Maxine was unable to attend the recent PNP Health sub-group meeting.
Walkabout related - Street drains on Baberton Avenue have been flushed out.
Helen, Alistair and Ricky attended Neighbourhood Partnership on Tue 27th Sept.  Firrhill ‘health centre’ to be built next to the existing facility, opposite Tesco, and is still in a very early planning stage.  Wester Hailes centre will have social work, podiatry, optical etc services included.  The Army base at Kirknewton will take approx 2 years to execute.  Dreghorn and Redford may not be sold as they may be needed because of eg access to training grounds.  Meeting reported on council review of Winter weather arrangements (ref paper circulated to JGCC attendees during Sept).  Includes provision of map of categories of roads and planned treatments, improved communications (website, social media),  3 fold increase in salt, bags in strategic places, scheme to sign up volunteers to help clear snow.  Potential for a snow clearway on A71 and in Baberton and Balerno loop.  No mention made of use of farmers.  Contact Email: Winter.maintenance@edinburgh.gov.uk Websites: www.scotland.gov.uk/readywinter www.edinburgh.gov.uk/winterweatherworkingtogether 
Community Plan:  priorities for next 3 years. Helen to circulate link to draft plan – please forward any comments to her asap.


5. Local Issues
5.1  Decorating the toilet block on Lanark Road
Waiting for consent from ‘Services for Communities’ before Emma Hales can begin work.
5.2  Farmers Market relocation and market jobs
See circulated document of tasks involved in set up, running and close down of Farmers’ Market.
Publicity eg banners to be reviewed for any reference to Kinleith Arms to be removed
New location at Dentists – Vic confirmed boards for the market can go outside neighbouring properties, including Hairdressers etc week prior.  There is a clinical waste bin at rear of dentist – but only filled on day of collection, which is not a Saturday.  Helen mentioned that it would be helpful to have deputies in place for the various duties – for example Jackie and Norma had volunteered to be Baberton deputies – others are needed for the distribution, putting up of banners etc in Juniper Green.
5.3  Photographic Competition
Richard and Cliff receiving entries – only a handful received so far.  Closing date end Oct.  Mr Tuffy going into Primary School to remind children of competition.  Cliff would like additional poster on web-site and some further publicity.  Agreed we cannot have a ‘minimum’ standard for each category.
5.4  Erection of Board on Water of Leith to advertise Ruth’s Kitchen
Intention to attract business.  JGCC has no reason to object to this. Note: a permanent sign over a certain size might require planning permission.
5.5  Planting around the monument
Neil and Eric attended planting and unveiling of tree.  All planned work is complete.  Issue regarding council mowing and maintenance of heather is outstanding.  Craig Dunlop to arrange bench to be turned to look past monument towards hills.  Bulbs planted below existing trees.  Snowdrops to be planted next spring – so won’t flower until year after.


6. Police Report
No police representative in the meeting.
Neil recorded perception of increase in parking on double yellow lines within village. 
Yellow lines at top of Juniper Avenue to Lanark Road progressing to planning committee.  
Attempt to make a bonfire at Bloomiehall park – wooden panel on a boundary fence pulled down.  Police have been notified. 
No sign (activities allowed/not allowed) has yet been erected at the Park.   Helen to email Craig
6.1  Safety Issues
Helen will ask Inspector Dolan at next Community Safety meeting about ‘postcode’ search facility for community crime statistics


7. Community Council Issues
7.1  Organisations for CC’s
ASCC running until April 2012.  EACC still running
7.2  Reform Scotland Community Council Survey
Richard has circulated draft reply.  All to contact Richard if any concerns / input to the responses provided by 30th Sept 2011
7.3  JGVHO EGM
Chair Malcolm Brown, Treasurer Barbara Badger, Secretary vacancy, Committee:  Gill Hales, Val Jack, WRI member,  Senior Citizens member, Nursery rep.  Date of next meeting to be circulated – JGCC to send a representative. Ricky to forward date to Helen [Note – meeting had been held 27th Sept, Helen has emailed Malcolm Brown to add more JGCC folk to his distribution list]
7.4  PNP Priorities
Already covered in meeting report
7.5 Other
Neil has been contacted by University of Aberdeen, with regard to providing views of Community Councils on Green Belts.


8. Open Forum
No-one additional in attendance


9. AOCB
- Veitch’s footbridge: wood panel flooring coming loose.   Eric to take photographs to circulate.
- Rob raised issue of young children on tricycles etc going speedily along pavements – past open driveways etc.  Parents responsible for actions of children and responsibility.


10. Date of Next Meeting
7pm on Wednesday 26th October 2011 at Juniper Green Village Hall meeting room.
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